Mr A Thorpe

Forward Planning Manager

Borough of Oadby & Wigston 

Council Offices 

Station Road

Wigston

Leicestershire LE18 2DR
18th November 2004

Dear Mr Thorpe   

Re: Oadby & Wigston Draft Statement of Community Involvement 

I would be grateful if you could amend your Council’s database in order to ensure that any future correspondence to the HBF is sent directly to myself at my home address: Mr P Cronk, House Builders Federation, White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF (instead of to Jo Hanslip/Carol Muston at the HBF Birmingham office) and note my phone number: 07802 857099. I can be contacted by e-mail at paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk. 

Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Draft Statement of Community Involvement document itself, the HBF would also like to make the following brief points:

Local Development Document Preparation and Consultation

Listed within the ‘consultation documents’ box, is reference to ‘update of existing supplementary planning guidance.’ It is not clear whether this purely refers to the 4 proposed SPD documents listed, or whether additional SPD documents are being contemplated. If this is the case, then these will first need to be identified in the Council’s Local Development Scheme.

Reference is also made in the same box to “these documents will be those listed in the Local Development Scheme, which is subject to approval”. The HBF is unclear as to what point the LDS has progressed to, or whether it has yet been consulted upon, or been granted approval by the Government Office?

Notification and Consultation on Planning Applications

The HBF assumes that the community consultation referred to (public meetings and forums e.t.c.) will only relate to large-scale planning applications over a certain size.

Statement of Community Involvement Key Links

The Statement of Community Involvement Key Links Diagram would benefit by additional references to the Local Development Scheme, Proposals Map, Sustainability Appraisal and Annual Monitoring Report.

Consultation 

The HBF looks forward to being continuously being kept advised by the Council with the progress of all its planning policy documents, especially those in any way related to residential matters.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

Regional Planner (East Midlands & Eastern Regions)

House Builders Federation

